
 
          
 
          8 October 2019 

      
Reference: 20190924/CSU/OME 

 
 
Dear  
 
Your request for information dated 24 September 2019 - Freedom of 
Information Act 2000 

Thank you for your FOI request of 24 September 2019 to Gabrielle Kann of Police 
Remuneration Review Body (PRRB).     

Under the Freedom of Information Act 2000 ('the Act'), you have the right to:  
• know whether we hold the information you require; 
• be provided with that information (subject to any exemptions under the Act 

which may apply). 

You asked us to confirm how many of the following we have received for our 
most recent tax year records (17/18 or 18/19) 

I provide the following responses for tax year 2017/18.  

• Complaints - none 
• Data protection requests - none 
• Freedom of information requests- none 
• Questions from parliament – none 
• Correspondences from ministers - 3 
• Other correspondences (i.e. where a person or an organisation has contacted 

the PRRB in an official capacity that isn't either a complaint, a data protection 
request, a freedom of information request, a parliamentary question or a 
correspondence from a minister and needs to be responded to in an official 
manner) - 7 

• Name and contact details for the person within the PRRB who has 
accountability for response times for each of those areas? Rashmi Panigrahi, 
FOI Officer, OME, is responsible for dealing with FOI and Data Protection 
requests for the Office of Manpower Economics (OME). OME provides 
secretariat support to all the independent public sector Pay Review Bodies, 
including the PRRB.  

 
 

Fleetbank House 
2-6 SALISBURY SQUARE 
LONDON EC4Y 8AE 
Direct Telephone Line 020 7211 8165 
Website                             OME GOV.UK  
  
Email:                            Rashmi.panigrahi@beis.gov.uk 
 

https://www.gov.uk/government/organisations/office-of-manpower-economics
mailto:Rashmi.panigrahi@beis.gov.uk


 
Appeals Procedure 

If you are unhappy with the way the Office of Manpower Economics has handled 
your request, you may ask for an internal review. You should contact me at the 
Office of Manpower Economics if you wish to complain. 

If you are not content with the outcome of the internal review, you have the right to 
apply directly to the Information Commissioner for a decision. The Information 
Commissioner can be contacted at: 
           
Information Commissioner’s Office    
Wycliffe House  
Water Lane 
Wilmslow 
Cheshire  
SK9 5AF 
        
 
 
Yours sincerely, 

 
Rashmi Panigrahi 
FOI Officer 
Office of Manpower Economics 
Fleetbank House 
2-6 Salisbury Square 
London EC4 8AE 
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